STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 18, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Brian Jones, Ron Wade, Sarah Djali, Nicky Ogden, Karen Bliss, Fran Aiken, Paul Ogden
1. Apologies: Diane Gore, Janet Monks, Dave King, Alan Foster.
2. Minutes: The minutes of September’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update:
i) Locality/Aecom support: Gill said that she, Paul and Diane had met the Aecom consultant Tom Jonson, an architect and urban landscape designer, to talk about the masterplanning/placemaking document on ideas to enhance the village centre. She said they had walked round the centre of the village and discussed the positives and negatives of the area. Gill said Tom was hopeful of a quick conclusion to his document to fit in with the timescale of the Neighbourhood Plan.

ii) Planning applications: Gill said the two planning applications for outline permission for housing which had been delayed still did not have a date for a planning committee hearing. She believed the Wainhomes plan for 80 homes off Langham Road may go to appeal on non-determination grounds and the fate of the Himor site on Rectory Lane was unclear. She said Standish Voice (SV) had objected to both applications on the grounds that they breached Wigan Council’s Local Plan. Gill said SV had objected to two applications for reserved matters on other housing sites (off Rectory Lane and off Chorley Road) due to the housing type which had been applied for. The property type did not meet the requirements shown in the Housing Needs Survey carried out by Aecom and sent to Wigan Council.
iii) Meeting with Wigan Council: Gill said the next meeting would be on Tuesday, November 8.
4. Community events: Paul said SV was helping the cricket club with selling tickets, publicity and volunteers for its Standish Community Firework Display on November 4. He said Standish Christmas Market preparations were progressing well. A winner had been chosen in the poster and leaflet design competition run with Standish High. There was discussion about using the publicity leaflet for the day as a way to also advertise the first public consultation event on the proposals and policies for the NP. One side of the leaflet would advertise the Market while the other side would highlight the SV stall to give people information and updates on the NP.
.

5. AOB: The AGM of Standish Voice will be on Monday, November 14, where Gill and Paul will give reports of the year along with other committee members and the accounts presented. Ron asked if the council could be requested to provide an update on its strategy for traffic management in Standish as the housing programme gets underway and more vehicles were using the roads. Brian said he would write to the council to request that information.
Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be Monday, November 14.

The meeting ended at 9pm


